
The Wyrick Update Delta Junction, Alaska February 9, 2020

 "And let us not be weary in well doing: for in due season we shall reap, if we faint not."  Galatians 6:9  

Greetings from Delta Junction, Alaska,  
       To those that did not get our newsletter that I emailed in January, a lot has happened 
since I wrote back in October.  We were in Cordova, Alaska from December 12th to 
February 3rd helping out the Bourdess 
Family while they took a short furlough 
to visit family in South Carolina.   
    Nancy and I returned to Delta 
Junction on Wednesday, February 5th.  
It was a great blessing being there in 
Cordova.  We were able to spend time 
with Leslie and Amy and their two 
daughters before they left for the lower 
48 and after they returned.  The people 
of MorningStar Independent Baptist 
Church of Cordova made us feel 
welcome and were a real blessing to us.  
We enjoyed getting to know them and worshipping and fellowshipping with them.  God 
gave us several opportunities to minister while there, not just during the regular services 
on Sundays and Wednesdays.  Leading the Patch the 

Pirate Club meetings for 
4 weeks on Friday 
afternoons from 3 to 5 
p.m. gave us the 
opportunity to get to 
know the children.   
   Not only were we able 
to minister there at the 
church, we also assisted  
some church families with some of their needs.  The last 

weekend we were there, we participated in the Cordova Iceworm Festival.  Yes, an ice 
worm is a worm that lives in glaciers.  The festival includes a parade on the last day of 
the weeklong event.  The church has entered the parade the last couple of years.   Due to 

all the snow we had during that week, the plane did 
not make it in on that Friday and the Bourdess 
family was stuck in Anchorage an extra day.  They 
asked us if we could fill in for them.  We had fun 
decorating their SUV and distributing about 180 
zip lock bags with candy and a Gospel tract that 
they had prepared for the parade before they left.    
    We want to thank MorningStar Independent 
Baptist Church of Cordova for their wonderful love 
offerings, for making us feel so welcome and for all 
that they did for us while we were there in 
Cordova. We are thankful also for those special 
individuals that made it possible for us to fly to 
Cordova and help with the ministry.   
    Now that we are back in Delta, we look forward 
to continuing to serve our wonderful Lord and 
Savior.  We are thankful for each of you that so 
faithfully pray for us, and the work here in Delta 

Junction.  We are so thankful for all that give so that we can minister here in Delta 
Junction and other parts of Alaska.  Please know we do not take any of you for granted, 
but are so thankful for all of you.  May the Lord bless you all.         
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